
Legal Department - 789-7511

Legal Memorandum
To: Judiciary and Administration Committee

Cc

From: Paul Fredrickson, Assistant City Attorney fi

Date: October 31,2016

Re: Craig'sTowing/Junk Dealer's License Requirement

You requested a review of the requirements for tow truck operators regarding
obtaining a Junk Dealer's license and eligibility for a Junk Dealer's license under
City of LaCrosse Municipal Code §§ 10-457; 10-460 and 10-482. More
specifically, you requested an opinion on whether or not Craig's Towing, located at
1222 Island Street within the City ofLa Crosse requires a Junk Dealer's license and
whether a license can be granted at that location. The information reviewed
included the above-listed ordinance sections, the statements of the business model
made by Craig's towing atthe Judiciary and Administration Committee Meeting held
onOctober 4,2016, the comments made during the Common Council Meeting held
on October 13, 2016 as well as information obtained from the City's Inspection
Department and those directly with Craig's towing. It is the determination of the
Legal Department that under current law, Craig's Towing does require a Junk
Dealer's license in order to operate within the City of La Crosse. Further, it is the
determination of the Legal Department that, under current law, a Junk Dealer's
license cannot be granted because of Craig's Towing's proximity to prohibited
residentialareas at its current address of 1222 IslandStreet

ANALYSIS:

The City of La Crosse Municipal Code § 10-457 Incorporates "motor vehicles, no
longer used as such, to be used for scrap metal or stripping of parts" within its
definition of junk. From this language, it is clear that motor vehicles qualify as junk,
unless thevehicles are intended to be used as originally intended. That is, in order
to not be classified as Junk the motor vehicles must be Intended to be functional
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